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Degrees for Salary Purposes 

1.  Policy on Differential. Board Rule 10535 provides for salary 
differential for an earned doctor of philosophy degree, or certain 
professional doctor's degrees, or other earned advanced degrees of 
at least equivalent standard granted by an accredited college or 
university. 

The rule also provides for a differential for an earned degree of 
equivalent standard granted by a foreign university. 

Equivalents to Doctor of Philosophy Degree. A degree is considered 
equivalent to a Doctor of Philosophy degree for salary purposes if: 

a. it is a doctor's degree in an academic (other than professional) 
area and 

b. it has been granted by accredited college or university and 
c. it was granted after the granting of a Bachelor's degree and 
d. it represents the equivalent of at least three years of full-time 

study in the area of the degree above that is required for a 
baccalaureate. 

Requirements for Professional Doctor's Degree Differential. A 
professional doctor's degree must: 

a. have been granted by an accredited college or university in a 
professional (other than academic) field and 

b. must represent the equivalent of at least three years of full-
time study in the professional field of the degree and 

c. the employee must also hold an earned baccalaureate (or other 
earned degree of at least equivalent standard) granted by an 
accredited college or university. 

Equivalents to Professional Doctor's Degree. Any degree in a 
professional field which meets the requirements listed in 3 a, b, 
and c, will be considered equivalents 

Foreign Degrees. Foreign degrees may be considered as equivalent for 
salary purposes if (1) certified as equivalent by the University of 
California or U.S. Office of Education, or (2) approved as 
equivalent to master's degree by the California Community College 
Board of Governors for a community college credential, or (3) 



approved by the Chancellor upon the recommendation of the Degree and 
Certificate Committee (See PG B308). 

Effective Date. Degree differentials are effective as to dates under 
the rules relating to rating-in and columnar advance (Board Rule 
10604.10, PG B308). 

Honorary Degrees may not be used as basis for a salary differential. 


